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Question 16/2: 
Preparation of Handbooks for developing countries

SOURCE:
TELECOMMUNICATION DEVELOPMENT BUREAU (BDT)

TITLE:

TRANSLATION OF THE DRAFT HANDBOOK ON TELETRAFFIC
The reason for this document is to draw the attention of the meeting to the difficulties we may face regarding the translation and the distribution of this document. BDT secretariat raised this issue with Mr. Nabil Kisrawi, Chairman of Study Group 2, and with Mr. Maurice Ghazal, Rapporteur for Question 16/2. They requested BDT secretariat to submit a document on the subject to the meeting of the Rapporteur’s Group in June 2001. 

1. 
Translation of the document into French and English 

To date, BDT secretariat has not yet received the document planned to contain 250 pages. 

From our experience last year, the handbooks sent to translation in time before the meeting could not be translated for the September meeting because of the high number of the pages.

Fascicle 1: 293 pages 

Fascicle 2: 320 pages 

Fascicle 3: 32 pages 

Fascicle 4: 96 pages. 

Taking into account this situation, BDT secretariat enquired about the possibility of having the Teletraffic Handbook translated for the September meeting, if received by 1 July. The reply was that it was not at all possible. 

In such a case, if the document has to be distributed, it will be in English only. 

2.
Distribution of the document 

· In addition, the meeting is to be held in Caracas.  We may have to send the documents by airmail. A document of 250 pages reproduced in 400 copies makes a very heavy load.  The transportation cost will also be very high. 

· It is not sure that people will read 250 pages during a meeting of one hour and fifteen minutes. During the last meeting on Question 16/2, held in March 2001, a delegate from Alcatel Germany expressed his concern about technical documents, such as Handbooks, being approved by ITU-D Study Group plenary meetings. He said that for such Handbooks, the Study Group could rely on the expert groups that prepared the documents. 

4.
Two possible scenarios 

Taking into account these concerns, BDT secretariat would like to propose the following scenarios: 


Scenario 1

· Not to translate the document until its finalization by the Rapporteur’s Group. 

· To distribute only one copy in English to each delegate.  This will reduce the number of copies to be reproduced. 

Scenario 2

· Ask Lars if it is possible to prepare an executive summary of the Handbook. Only this summary will then be translated into French and Spanish and distributed like the other documents. In this summary, the web address where the Handbook can be found should be mentioned.

· In addition, hard copies will be sent to those interested after the September meeting.

· Some 20 copies will be available during the meeting in Caracas for consultation, if needed. 

This second scenario has the advantage of informing the meeting on the content of the Handbook, as well as avoiding expensive translation costs and the costly transportation of the document.

5.
Conclusion 

Considering the above, it is suggested that the Group choose the second alternative. 

______
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